
SUMMARY OF MINUTES 
CALHOUN COUNTY COMMISSION 

JUNE 10, 2021 
 

Chairman Hess called to order the regular meeting of the Calhoun County Commission and all 
Commissioners were present.  County Engineer Brian Rosenbalm gave an invocation and led the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
The Commissioners approved the payment of warrants issued, to-wit: 
 
Dr. David West, County Extension Coordinator, recognized Shaquila Burks, Owner/Director of 
A Vision for Kids Daycare Center, for completing Breast Feeding Friendly Childcare 
Certification.  Dr. West presented Ms. Burks with a certificate of recognition on behalf of the 
Alabama Partnership for Children (APC), Alabama Department of Public Health and Alabama 
Breastfeeding Committee. 
 
Chairman Hess introduced Sherry Brown and her daughter Gemma, and presented a check from 
the County Commission to the McClellan Chapter of the Back Country Horsemen of American 
to support “Sassy Tails,” a special needs program for children.  
 
Commissioner Henderson made a motion to adopt the agenda, followed by a second to the 
motion from Commissioner Wilson.  All Commissioners voted in favor of the motion. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Henderson and seconded by Commissioner Patterson to 
adopt the minutes of the previous meeting.  The motion carried with a unanimous vote of the 
Commissioners. 
 
Environmental Enforcement Manager Reggie Stewart recommended proceeding with the 
nuisance abatements on the following properties owned by Clifton R. & Annie Ruth Dill:  (1) 
105 Wayside Drive, Anniston; and (2) 107 Wayside Drive, Anniston.  The owners were notified 
of the meeting but were not present.  Commissioner Henderson made a motion to proceed, 
Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion, and all Commissioners voted in favor of the motion.  
(RESOLUTIONS IN FILE) 
 
County Administrator Mark Tyner presented an ABC Board application for a 050 – Retail Beer 
and 070 – Retail Table Wine license, off premises only, submitted by Bryant Feed and Seed 
LLC, dba Bryant Feed and Seed, 12334 US Highway 431, Ohatchee.  This was the first reading 
of this application so no further action was required at this time. 
 
Commissioner Henderson made a motion to adjourn, followed by a second to the motion from 
Commissioner Patterson.  All Commissioners voted in favor of the motion. 
 
The next meeting was announced for Thursday, June 24, 2021, at 10:00 a.m. 
 
 
 
 


